BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

Telephone:  01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine:  01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
www.barrow.lancs.sch.uk
23rd November, 2017
Dear Parent

This week we ask that the school community keeps Mrs Marchi in their thoughts and prayers as she will be undergoing surgery.   

PARENT QUESTIONNAIRES

Today you will receive a copy of the parental questionnaire.  Please complete the questionnaire to help us ascertain your views and to help us to identify the strengths of our school and what you, as parents, consider our development areas to be.  Please return the completed questionnaires to school with your child or bring them along to parents’ evening on Monday.  There will be a box in the school hall to place them in. Thank you in advance.   

CHILDREN IN NEED

A big thank you to all the children for taking part in ‘The Big Spotacular’ for Children in Need day last Friday.  We raised an amazing £140.17 and we still have our cake sale today!  Thank you for your support.
PARENTS’ EVENING – MONDAY 27th NOVEMBER

Please note that this term’s parents’ evening is on Monday 27th November.  All appointment bookings should be completed on-line via the text message link sent last Monday evening.
CHRISTMAS LUNCH – WEDNESDAY 20th DECEMBER
Christmas lunch will be served in school on Wednesday 20th December.  All children who have a school meal will be served this.  If your child has packed lunches, but would like to have a school Christmas lunch, please complete the order form which will be sent out today and return it to school.  Payment, if applicable, should be made via the on-line ParentPay system.  Orders should be placed by Friday 1st December.  Children in KS1 receive free school meals under the government’s initiative scheme.
RECEPTION CLASS ADMISSIONS - SEPTEMBER 2018
Just a reminder that the deadline for online Reception admission applications for September 2018 is 15th January, 2018.
FOBS 
A reminder that Fobs are holding a meeting on Wednesday, 29th November at the Eagle in Barrow.  All parents are warmly invited to attend.

The next FOBS film night will be held on Friday, 8th December in the school hall from 6.00-8.00pm.  The film will be ‘Elf’ with a party tea provided.  A leaflet will be sent home today.

PTO
DINNER MONEY PAYMENT & FREE SCHOOL MEALS

Payment for KS2 (Y3-6) school lunches is due in advance on Mondays.  The cost is £2.20 per day (£11.00 per week) and should be paid by the Parentpay on-line system.  Payments for blocks of weeks, half-terms or full terms can also be made.  Any credits built up because of absence are carried forward.  The cost of this half term is £74.80 (up to 21.12.17).  Any parents/carers who feel that their children may be entitled to free school meals (because of unemployment or in receipt of certain benefits) should contact the Area Education Office to register their details on 01254 220708.   All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to free school meals under the government’s Universal Free School Meal scheme.  
PICKING UP FROM SCHOOL
We have had complaints from both pupils and parents about the amount of fumes resulting from parked cars with their engines still running.  We politely ask that when waiting in cars to collect children from school, you turn your engine off.
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD

A total of 33 shoeboxes were collected last week.  Thank you very much for your kind donations to this charity.

UNIFORM
There are many school jumpers and cardigans in ‘lost property’ in the School Office, if your child is missing any uniform items please call into the school office to take a look.

Many thanks

Mrs Zoe Mabbott
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Associate Head Teacher
